

- This is a quick reminder that you can still earn prize points towards BONUS PRIZES and the Scene 75 Trip until Friday at midnight ... just go to www.funderworks.com/WJHS to register, create your avatar, and complete registration with 12+ email addresses of those family members, family friends & co-workers of your parents! It supports our very own Home & School Association... who work hard to support YOU! Let's go WASHINGTON and end in 1st PLACE!
- Teachers and staff would like to recognize all students for a job well done following the WJHS cell phone
 policy. Please continue to put your cell phones in your locker either turned off or on silent during the school
 day. Keep following the code Wildcats!
- The next meeting of the year of the Wildcat Pride Club will be tomorrow morning at 7:30 A.M. in room 223. We are celebrating "National Coming Out Day" which was established in 1988 to celebrate the courage of LGBTQ individuals who embrace their identities. The date was chosen to commemorate the one-year anniversary of the 1987 National March on Washington for Lesbian and Gay Rights, a significant event in the LGBTQ rights movement. Diversity Club members are also welcome to attend this meeting. This club is open to 6th, 7th and 8th graders. That's Wildcat Pride Club, tomorrow morning at 7:30 in room 223.
- In Sports... Last night, your 7th-grade volleyball team had their first tournament game versing the Lincoln Lancers. Single A started us off with a successful point for point match up in the first set. In the second set, Zoey W. pulled us out of a 14 to 20 with her amazing serves helping us take the lead 23-21. Mary Clare K. helped lock in our first tournament win with her game winning hit. The Double A was next and made volleyball look easy. Serves helped us take the lead in both the first and second set by Adelyn (serving the first 14 of the first set) and Macey (serving the first 7 of the second set). Shout out to Macey N. for her loud cheers and great teamwork, and Vivian M. for her consistent hits leading to the game-winning point. Come see Double A will take on Fischer at Fischer tonight for the second round of the tournament and the Single A team play Granger at Granger.
- Last night your 8th grade single A volleyball team ended their season with a close, three-game loss to Granger in the first round of the tournament. Despite some shining moments of greatness, your Wildcats were not able to defeat the Grizzlies. The coaches would like to thank the team for all of their hard work and dedication during the season. We are proud of how hard the team worked and the improvement they showed as the season progressed. Your 8th grade single A team was: Emma B. Nora D., Emily D., Lilly M., Kathryn M., Evelyn M., Malley O., Karis S., Lyla V., and Wai Z. Best of luck to each of you in your future volleyball endeavors.

- Last night, the 7th Grade Flag Football team defeated Lincoln by a score of 34 to 29. Offensively, Noah B. had 2 touchdowns, and Ethan H. and Jaxon C. each had one. Adam V. and CJ A. had big catches to keep a couple drives alive. On the defensive end, James W. had 3 interceptions, Ethan had one and Aiden L. also had one. The referees officiated a good game, but they did call back a should've been TD by Aiden, and a few huge catches by Will S. and Jake G. that would have provided a little more cushioning on the scoreboard. It was a good team win that propelled the Wildcats to the second round of the playoffs. Our next game is today against Madison.
- A reminder that the 6th grade boys basketball intramural will begin next Tuesday, October 14th. We will meet in the gym at 7am. Please enter through Door number 4. Make sure you have submitted a Google form permission slip. See Mrs. Congenie with any questions.
- Get excited, it's cheer time! Attention all 7th and 8th graders interested in trying out for cheerleading. Tryouts will be on October 20th, 21st, and 22nd from 3 4:30 in the cafeteria. You must have a current sports physical on file to try out. If you are unsure if you have a current physical, please check in the health office. Please register on SNAP on the WJHS Website before tryouts. Please see Ms. Bergantino or Mrs. Bornancin with any questions. Go Wildcats!